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RESCHEDULED: WEEKEND CLOSURES OF SOUTHBOUND 

KEMPSVILLE ROAD 
Detour to Newtown Road will be in place 

 
NORFOLK – Kempsville Road will close to southbound traffic under I-264 from 7 p.m. Friday 
to 5 a.m. Monday this weekend, July 21-24. This closure was rescheduled from last weekend, 
when the work was postponed due to a heavy rainstorm. 
 
A detour will direct traffic to turn left on Center Drive and right on Newtown Road, back to 
Kempsville Road (map below). 
 
The lane closures will extend from the signal at Center Drive to approximately Blackstone 
Street. Additionally, the left lane of northbound Kempsville Road will be closed, reducing traffic 
to one lane for northbound traffic in that area. 
 
Access to entrances to the churches in the immediate vicinity of the lane closures (First 
Baptist Norfolk and Calvary Presbyterian) will remain open. The sidewalk to the east of the 
northbound lanes of traffic will also remain open. 
 
The lane closures will allow VDOT’s construction contractor for the I-64/I-264 Interchange 
Improvements Project to drill shafts in the median of Kempsville Road for pier foundations to 
support a new bridge over Kempsville Road. This new bridge will be the new collector-
distributor road on I-264 east. This is the second of two weekends necessary for this drilled shaft 
work. 
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For more information on the improvements coming to the I-64/I-264 Interchange and the 
Newtown and Witchduck ramps, visit www.i64i264improvements.org. 
 
Subscribe here for updates and travel alerts. 
 

Detour for southbound Kempsville Road: 
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